
2024 AGENDA ITEM 

 

Utility Commission Meeting Date: 11/7/2024 

ITEM: Replacement of Park Ave area Fire Hydrants   

 

DETAILED DESCRITPTION OF SUBJECT MATTER: 

While working on the 1400 Park Ave (Cardinal Heights) Project the contractor contacted the Water 

utility to note the hydrant was leaking.  Upon investigation with three other hydrants’, it was identified 

that two others leak and one does not open.  Forest Construction provided us with a quote for the four 

hydrants. $35,600 for the hydrants and all labor.  The isolation valves appeared to function, but just in 

case a quote was provided for four isolation valves as well $ 12,800.  Price not to exceed for this work 

would be $48,400; with an estimated install date of November 18th or 19th.  The Water Dept 

investigated the isolation valves and they do believe they are fully functional, so a more realistic price 

would be $35,600. 

LIST ALL SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION ATTACHED: 

1. Quote from Forest Construction for the Hydrant Replacements and Isolation Valve 

Replacements. 

ACTION REQUESTED OF COMMISSION: 

Review, discuss, and approve replacement work for a total not to exceed $48,400.  

*Note we have $100,000 in water budget available for this work. 


